## C. Town Branding (continued from August 9th meeting)

Mayor Eudy stated he did not care for the current logo presented and had several individual conversations with Board members. He stated we had a lot on our plate right now with WSACC, \$8million from Federal Government, USDA projects, and this is just not as important right now. Mayor Eudy is ok with the tree but not the root system that is NCDOT streets. He would like something he did not have to explain what it was. Also, more than one option would be desirable.

Commissioner Furr stated she thought it was important to have "buy in" because we don't want to roll out to the community if everyone is not supporting it.

Mayor Eudy stated that putting it out on Social to let the community help make the decision. Even if the Town doesn't use what the public wanted at least they would have the input.

Commissioner Furr still feels that "if everybody isn't sold 100% where we can flip that and show it to our community and be excited and ready to roll with it, then we need to just pause."

Commissioner Simpson agreed and felt that as long as we continue to move forward in some direction. We have had community input with the Comprehensive Plan that does detail what our community wants and values. We can use some of that to draw from and move forward, to see what Town needs to do to move forward. What will satisfy everyone feeling confident moving forward. He does not want to table it and move away from doing this. Whether it is this design of another design. We want to look our best on the other side of all these projects as we relaunch into what Mount Pleasant is.

The Board would like to see other designs. A Work Session was requested by the Board in the near future with several different vendors. Town Clerk Amy Schueneman will contact a few graphic artists and set up a time for the meeting.

## 8. New Business

A. MOVED UP TO START OF MEETING: Presentation of Community Health Needs Assessment report by Marcella Beam of Cabarrus Health Alliance See above.

B. Consider awarding the low bid of \$429,621.50 to RPM Partners of Kernersville, NC on the condition that FEMA approves the change of scope for the repairs to the Dutch Buffalo Creek Dam.

Randy Holloway requested the Board award the low bidder, RPM Partners of Kernersville, NC, the contract for the repairs to the low water intake dam on the Dutch Buffalo Creek for a cost of \$429,621.50. Town Staff has submitted a change of scope for the project to FEMA along with an extension request for 12 additional months if needed. Staff anticipates that both the change of scope and time extension will both be approved. Town Staff are requesting the Board's approval with the condition of FEMA approval for the change of scope.

A motion to approve awarding the low bid of \$429,621.50 to RPM Partners of Kernersville, NC on the condition that FEMA approved the change of scope and time extension for the repairs to the Dutch Buffalo Creek Dam was made by Commissioner Simpson with a second by Commissioner Ashby. All Board Members were in favor. (5-0)